CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
MINUTES OF THE JUNE 10, 2013 BOARD MEETING

HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Rocco Annesi, Hank Bowen, Dick Connolly, Paul Donnelly,

John Hession, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers and Commissioner Charles Salerno.

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT: Brian Hastings

Commissioner Salerno called the Board meeting to order at 1:03 PM

Public Forum – None

Minutes Approval:

Motion by Annesi:
Move to approve the minutes of the May 28, 2013 Board of Directors meeting.

Seconded and carried without dissent.

Treasurer’s Report:

Motion by Salerno to approve the Treasurer’s report.

Seconded and approved

Committee Reports: None
Deviation from the agenda: Commissioner Salerno

The Potter Field Sign cannot be located.  The Town of Harwich request that we replace it.

Motion by Donnelly to appropriate no more than $300 for new sign.

Seconded by Hession and carried without dissent.

Division 3 applications for President.  No applications to date.  Advertisement for Div. 3 President is on the Web site for 30 days as per our policy.

We will be seeking a volunteer to be our Publicity Chairman at the Mid-Season Meeting which will be held on July 13, 2013 in the Multi-Purpose Room at the Harwich Community Center.
Charlie reported that Cape Cod Lock and Key have made keys for the League for free.  He refuses to take money from us.  The Commissioner would like to give the business some recognition, perhaps in the form of a certificate.  All agreed.
For whatever reason there are only 17 games scheduled at Kelley.  The Commissioner would like to look into this and rectify the situation if possible.
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Old Business:


a) Division 3 Managers Meeting – Dick Connolly


Meeting went very well


All they ask for is a new PEAC with one member from each team be approved.

The perceived team imbalances turned out to be a non-issue at this time.

b) Policy Revisions – All


Motion by Salerno to adopt the Policies, with the amendment to the Pool Player Policy 

              That the definition of an “impact” player be changed to “a player who could change the

               outcome of the game positively or negatively”

Seconded by Prodgers and carried without dissent.

New Business:


a) League Structure for 2014 – All


Suggestion submitted by Brian Hastings for possible League Structure:


With current numbers being used – Divisions by age


Division 1:  Ages 55 – 66 (85 players this year) (72 players next yr.)


Division 2:  Ages 67 – 75 (91   “           “      “    ) (100 “           “     “ )


Division 3:  Ages 75 +        (74    “          “      “    ) (78      “        “      “)

Should the league be based on ability?


Looking for other ideas; we need to address this before seasons end.

Van suggested establishing an Ad Hoc Committee to study the future league structure.  Commissioner Salerno recommended that the Division Presidents be on the Committee as well as 3 at-large.  The at-large members will be recruited through the web site.
Round Table:

If player needs another sized shirt, the league buys the shirt.  If person wishes to reimburse the league that’s fine.

Home and away shirts would solve the problem of the two teams having the same colored shirt.  In the “talking” stage right now.
Van noted that there was a lot of water in the right field area of Memorial Field.  Charlie will check on the problem.

Meeting adjourned at 2:50 PM

Next Meeting June 24, 2013 at 1:00 PM

Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary
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